
"To effectively promote the safety, health, and well-being of our residents" 
 

 
 
TO:  Honorable County Commissioners 
  Scott Arneson, County Administrator 
 
FROM:  Jess L. Greenwood, Public Works Director 
 
RE:  16 July 2024 County Board Meeting – FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

Kenyon Cleanup Day – June 29, 2024 
 

Date:  10 July 2024 
 
Summary 
On June 29, 2024, Goodhue County held the first of five cleanup days at the County Maintenance Facility 
in Kenyon from 8 am to 12 pm.  A total of six County employees were at the event to assist customers, 
collect payment, and assess operations to better staff future events.  Four employees from the recycling 
center, the director, and deputy director of public works were present. 
 
Available items to drop off consisted of five categories: scrap metal, appliances, electronics, tires, and 
furniture.  Pricing was pursuant to the Goodhue County fee structure and materials dropped off were 
subject to the State of Minnesota’s solid waste tax. 
 
Sixteen customers dropped off items for disposal.  Thirteen customers were from Kenyon, two were 
from Cannon Falls, and one was from Wanamingo. A total of 45 items were collected for disposal.  The 
items consisted of: 
 

o Washer/dryer/stove/water heater/microwave = 6 
o Dehumidifier = 1 
o Refrigerator = 1 
o Couches = 2 
o Mattresses = 4 
o Computers/fax machines/laptops/scanners/receivers/DVDs/VCRs/vacuums = 20 
o TVs less than 20” = 7 
o TVs greater than 27” = 1 
o Other (i.e. sewing machines) = 3 
o Scrap metal = 0 
o Tires = 0 

 
The next cleanup day is scheduled for July 27, 2024 at the County Maintenance Facility in Kenyon. 
 
Recommendations 
None at this time. 
  
  

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. 
Public Works Director – County Engineer 

 
2140 Pioneer Road 

Red Wing, MN 55066 
Office: (651) 385.3025 

 


